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Blackmans Bay Primary School 

 2020 Term Dates 

Term 1  

Wednesday 5th February to 

Wednesday 8th April  

 

Term 2 

Monday 27th April to  

Friday 3th July 

Term 3 

Tuesday 21st July to  

Friday 25th September 

Term 4 

Monday 12th October to 

Thursday 17th December 

2020 Student Free Days 

Thurs 9th Apr 

Mon 20th July 

Friday 23rd October 

Public Holidays 

Eight Hour Day 

Monday 9th March 

Dear Families, 
 
On Monday of this week we held our first P & F and School Association meetings for the year.  I 
would like to thank everyone who attended, your support for our school is amazing. Welcome 
back to our regular faces and also welcome to our new members, Helen Kruup, Robert Rule and 
Anne Maree Kroon. Thanks you so much for making the time to attend.  Office bearers were 
elected as follows: 
 

Chairperson – Karen Sutherland 
Deputy Chair – Judy Hunter 
Secretary – Della Wells 
Treasurer - Charles Courtney 
P and F rep – Angela Yost 
 
We look forward to working with you throughout the year. SAC meeting are held twice a term in 
weeks 3 and 8, with P and F meetings to be held once a term.  Our School Association have 
already funded Mathletics and Reading Eggs across all year groups with both of these programs 
easily accessible from home. As you can see we are always grateful of the support given by our 
parent bodies. 
 
Today Mr Smith is out of the school attending the GRIP Leadership Conference with our Daily PE 
Leaders and SRC Executive team.  This is a great opportunity for our school leaders to work 
together and gain some wonderful skills and experience in leadership.  We congratulate all those 
who have been elected to these positions.  They were not easily gained as all leaders had to 
address selection criteria and either present in a speech or in writing, the reasons why they 
should be elected. We look forward to you all developing your skills throughout the year.  One of 
the first assignments for the DPE leaders is to assist at the school swimming carnival.  I am always 
overcome with pride when I see our leaders in action at the pool – helping and supporting their 
team mates.  
 
This year our prep PIPs testing in Literacy and Numeracy has had a name change.  It is now called 
BASE testing and is being conducted Australia wide.  It has had a more modern facelift which will 
make it more appealing and accessible to our young learners.  Testing will begin in Mrs Smalley’s 
class next week and Mrs Scott/Miller’s classes in the following weeks.  BASE testing is conducted 
at both the beginning and end of the year to track prep students’ progress.  Parents may access 
their student data when completed.  Please contact your class teachers if you would like this to 
occur. 
 
Just a reminder also that we 
expect students to wear school 
tops/polo tops.  Hoodies and 
footy jumpers are not part of 
our uniform. Full uniform 
encourages us to be part of a 
team. 
 
Kind regards 

Della Wells 

 

 
 

 

Blackmans Bay Primary School Value Awards 

Respect:  Bryn Knight , Sophie E, Mackenzie S, Olivia R, Olivia C, Cody H, Campbell N,  

Effort: Nicholas E, Benjamin T,  Olivia S, Xavier R, Evie W, Jaxon H, Sophie H 

Resilience:  Audrey R,  Jesse L, Emerson P, Chloe S, Eleanor N, Rosie W, Tyler S, 

Creativity:  Delaney B, Caynon C, Evie W, Ayden T, Alex B, Jess M, Cameron C,  

Library News 
Please remember every 

student needs a library bag 
to borrow and take home  

library books 
Thank you 

 

We have upgraded our  
canteen dishwasher. If any  
family is interested in the 
old Dishlex dishwasher, 

please contact the  

school office 

Students enjoying participating in our 
school cooking program this week 

Students enjoying outside games 





In Kinder Miller have enjoyed our 

first  days of school  

getting to know each other 



CANTEEN SPECIAL FOR Next Thurs 27th & Fri 28th ONLY 
 

BUTTER CHICKEN AND RICE $4  
 

Please place order in canteen tub in your child's classroom,   

NO Qkr app ordering available for this special 



LIL LITTLE GROOVERS MUSIC      

Welcome back to LiL Music for term 1, 2020.  Little Groovers started on Wednesday 19th 

Feb, with many familiar faces and new families. It was great to see you all and we  

enjoyed a fun music session with singing, dancing, scarves, shakers, what’s in the box and 

parachute songs.  

Little Groovers is on every Wednesday in the music room, 9:00 – 9:40am. We look  

forward to seeing you for more fun music sessions. 





The KNA are looking for Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 teams for their school roster which is held on 

Monday afternoons. Please see attached flyer re details. If there is any interest in creating a team or 

two or volunteering to run and organise, please contact the school office for information  

or the Kingborough Netball Association for information. 


